
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

 

SUBJECT 
NEWSLETTER 

29TH NOVEMBER 2024  

It’s beginning to get a lot like Christmas! 

It was wonderful to take our children to sing at the Victorian Fayre – they did an 

amazing job and we are really proud of them! See the photos further on in this 

newsletter. 

I would like to extend my thanks to all those families who have supported school 

with your generous donations. Be that through raffle prizes, Opal donations or 

simply through their time.  

We are always on the look out for making connections within our community and 

events like our school fayre raise money that ALL comes back to the children and 

improving what school is like for them. If you know anyone who has building 

connections or runs a business that can support us – be that through a donation or 

help we would love to chat to them. If it is linked to OPAL play – please talk to Mrs 

Newton-Smith or Mrs Finnegan. If it is a fayre donation then please talk to Miss 

Smith (in Reception!). 

This December, we welcome back our Elf on the                                                                        

shelf as he begins his rein of mischief around school                                                                                

once again! 

Please keep an eye out for the various events that                                                                                              

are taking place.  

It is definitely getting to that busy time! 

Best wishes 

Paul Prigg 

 

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Prigg   

www.carnforthschool.org  |  01905 701099  |  office@carnforthschool.org 

Carnforth School, Carnforth Drive, Worcester. WR4 9HG 

A member of The Black Pear Trust : Growing excellent learning communities together 

Academic Year 2024 - 2025 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

                                         
 

 

 
 

 

Reception have been using Glowhub 

Maths to represent their numbers to 5. 

They are looking forward to using 

coloured stamps to represent each 

number. 

 

Year 1 have been 

using the part-

whole model to 

represent the 

parts that add 

together to make 

the whole. This is 

super tricky work 

but they are 

smashing it! 

Year 2 have been working hard with their 

subtraction work and using pictorial, concrete 

and abstract to represent their numbers. The 

concrete really helps children understand what 

the abstract number looks like in different 

contexts. 
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Year 3 have been consolidating their knowledge                                                                             

of subtraction using word problems. By using                                                                              

worded problems, Year 3 are able to make                                                                      

connections to the learning and put it into a real                                                                                                               

life context. 

 

 

Year 5 have been finding multiples of numbers by using                                                                                     

their reasoning and problem-solving skills. Resilience has                                                                               

been needed to find missing numbers, identifying multiples                                                                                           

of numbers and explaining why a number is the odd one                                                                                            

out in a sequence. 

 

 

 

Year 6 have been working extremely 

hard  with their long division. We 

understand that to be successful, we 

need accept that mistakes will 

occur. Long division is a long process 

however we have identified ways in 

which we can make it easier and 

quicker to work out the correct 

answers. 

 

 

MATHS  

 

Year 4 have been consolidating their addition skills by 

adding up to 4-digits with exchanges. This is very tricky 

to start with but with Year 4’s amazing learning 

attitude, they are doing very well. Keep it up! 

 

 

 



 

 

 
   

 

Reading at home with your children is such a crucial part                                                                 

of their reading journey. Sharing stories with adults means                                                                                         

that children can read stories beyond their reading colour                                                                                      

and be able to explore all kinds of books! It is also such a                                                                         

fantastic way to have special time with your child and for                                                                               

their language to develop too!  

 

Here are some questions you could be using when reading with your child to 

get them thinking even more!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRITING    

Check Out our amazing writing!   
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Year 4 have been looking at food chains and what each part gets their 

energy from. They used this knowledge to spot the different mistakes in a 

range of food chains. 

 

                       
 

Year 5 have been learning about life cycles of mammals. They decided on a 

mammal to draw and explain the life cycle of.  

 

Check out Year 6’s amazing exit quizzes for their unit Animals including 

humans! 

   
 

      

    

Year 2 have been going around the outdoor 

areas of school and finding different living things 

and their habitats. We took pictures of what we 

found and then plotted on a map that we had 

drawn of school, what the living thing was and 

where we saw it. We created a key for this and 

wrote about why we thought the living thing 

would be in that habitat. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In History, year 1 have been learning all about toys from the past. They have 

been looking through their Hartlebury castle museum box and exploring 

differences between toys now and in the past.  

They have also been exploring our Worcester high street through the decades. 

They spotted some shops that have been there for a long time! 

      

  

                         

 

Year 5 have been beginning to 

explore the Romans.                                                                                                                       

They have been thinking about the 

Roman empire and exploring what 

the word empire means. Year 5 also                                                                                                                           

have a history box from Hartlebury 

castle and are excited to start 

exploring Roman armour!  

 

As part of their History topic 

and No Pens Wednesday, Year 

6 have learnt about Morse 

Code and why it was 

prevalent during WW2. They 

had a go at creating their own 

morse code for a partner (who 

had to guess the code) by 

tapping it out. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carnforth recently took part in anti-bullying week. This week is beneficial as it 

allowed children to learn and reflect on the behaviours they display. The focus 

of the week was choose respect. 

 

 

Peer Mentor’s second task was to challenge children with ‘mission possibles’ 

where the children could become an agent of respect to spread respect and 

positivity around school. 

 

Carnforth’s Peer Mentors were tasked with a challenge - 

identify children who were showing respect and reward 

them with a respect coin. These coins built up throughout 

the week and the winning class earned themselves an 

extra play time for showing the most respect. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As December begins and Christmas is around the corner, let’s see                                                                                                

if you can complete an advent calendar of kindness! Spreading                                                                               

kindness is important all year round, but especially at Christmas!      

                                                                                                                                                                                                     

We would love to hear about your acts of kindness. 

                                                         

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Year 2 have been learning about the lightness and darkness of colours and 

that the word for that is tones. They found that adding white makes the tone 

lighter and adding black makes the tone darker. They experimented with 

different paints in a tone grid and added white to make it lighter and black to 

make the colour darker. 

Year 4 have been planning their clay sculptures and referred to their plans 

when moulding them. They thought carefully about the design and what 

techniques they needed to use to make it.  

 

Year 6 have been making their collages and thought carefully about what was 

in the foreground, middle ground and background and what materials they 

would use for these. They then evaluated their pieces of art. 

      



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a go at some of the fantastic games available for extending your 

French learning at home:  KS2 French - BBC Bitesize

Try watching and episode of your favourite show in French! Can you 

recognise any of the words? 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/z39d7ty


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In PE year 4 have been enjoy playing handball. They have been practicing 

how to throw a ball to a team mate with the correct technique. Once they 

become more confident with this, they will be able to move further apart and 

make it more challenging.  

               

Reception have enjoyed using their bodies to tell a story in dance. They went 

out into the autumn leaves and made a bonfire and fireworks dance. 

 

For PE, Year 6 built upon their teamwork and hand-eye coordination skills by 

using only 6 cups, an elastic band and string. They had to create a multitude of 

different arrays using the cups. This encouraged teamwork, resilience and 

determination to succeed. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

We had an amazing response to our Shoe Box Appeal for Teams4U and we 

filled 61 shoe boxes with treats, toys and essential items for those children in 

need in Ukraine, Moldova, Georgia, Bosnia and Romania. 

We raised £507.50 from the movie nights that we held in school where we 

showed The Grinch, Inside Out 2 and Despicable Me 4. The children loved the 

films and also the popcorn, crisps and sweets. The money was used to fill up 

empty shoe boxes, in addition to the ones donated by our parents, carers and 

pupils. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   

        



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  95.73%  

Year 1 96.25% 

Year 2  93.82%  

Year 3 94.59% 

Year 4 95.38%  

Year 5 95.27%  

Year 6 95.97%  

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be attending school, 

please make sure you contact the school to inform them each day they are absent. 

 

 

 

2024/2025 Class attendance to 29/11/2024  :  94.88% 

 

 

If you haven’t received any letter that is relevant to your child’s year group, please call into the office. 

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 : Nativity Performance Ticket Request form 

Year 3 : Young Voices letter 

Year 5 : Llanrug Residential Trip letter 

Whole School : Santa’s Grotto Ticket Request form 

    

 

Thanks to Platform for sponsoring 

this event in support of 

volunteering and community 

relationships. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child has any clothing that they have outgrown or no longer need, we are in 

desperate need of the following: 

 

Boys trousers/jogging bottoms (ages 3-4 and 4-5) 

 

Girls trousers/jogging bottoms (ages 3-4 and 4-5) 

 

Boys and Girls underwear and socks 

  
 

 



 

WHO’S WHO IN SCHOOL 2024/25?

MR PRIGG : HEAD TEACHER 

MRS FINNEGAN : DEPUTY HEAD OF SCHOOL 

MRS V SMITH : SENCO 

OFFICE : MISS WALTERS & MRS RANSCOMBE 

MRS HAWKES : NURSERY MANAGER 

MISS HEMMING : RECEPTION TEACHER 

MISS L JONES : YEAR 1 TEACHER 

MISS K JONES : YEAR 2 TEACHER 

MISS EAST : YEAR 3 TEACHER 

MS FERGUSON : YEAR 4 TEACHER 

MISS WALL : YEAR 5 TEACHER 

MR COX : YEAR 6 TEACHER 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISORS:

CARETAKER:

MR JEFFRIES

 


